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OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION


SECRETARY’S REPORT

August 19, 2008
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Mike Parenteau, President, at 7:15 p.m. 
Attending:
Mike Parenteau, Steve Larson, Ward Wallner, Dave Ditty, Gary Fena, Don Myhre, Chris Sullivan, Bob Usset, and Tim Murphy
Open Forum:

None 

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of July 2008 meeting were submitted by Tim Murphy for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Don Myhre



Seconded by Steve Larson



Motion was voice approved unanimously.
Director’s Reports:
IT Director:
Don Myhre reported that there is a “board only” page available on the web-site that is hidden from all other users.  Don also provided copies of the survey results.  This year’s survey had 624 respondents- a much greater number than the past.  The board reviewed the results from each league.  The small number of respondents from Traveling Fastpitch is reflected because that program did its own manual survey not included in these numbers.  Overall the results showed 91% of the respondent said “Yes” to the question “Did you have fun?” and 94% said “Yes” to the question “Will you play next year?”  Comments from the surveys will be shared by the directors with coaches, if appropriate.
Equipment Director:
Chris Sullivan reported that he has received all of the equipment back from the summer leagues.  There was a discussion regarding the replenishment of the equipment- especially catcher’s gear. Many catchers, especially in the traveling programs, have their own gear which means there have been fewer items to pass down the line to other programs.  Many of the team equipment bags will need to be replaced in the near future.  Chris will research pricing for equipment and bags.

Fundraising Director:
Gary Fena reported that he has entered into discussions with Sundance about moving the golf tournament to a later date- hopefully late June.
Junior Traveling Baseball Director:
Dave Ditty reported that he has been getting a number of requests to reinstate the 15 year old traveling team.  If there is sufficient interest, he will go forward.  
Traveling Fastpitch Director: 
Bob Usset reported that the tryouts for 14U and 16U took place in early August.  The tryout scores for most players rose significantly from the scores at the latest tryouts in November for these age groups.  Bob also reported that there are 14 teams playing fall ball; up from 9 teams in 2007.
Vice President:
Steve Larson reported several suggestions from the OMGAA Scholarship committee relating to getting the notice out to more candidates.  Steve inquired if there was interest in having OMGAA All Star games at the Metrodome- he will ask league directors for feedback.  A suggestion was brought forward to have a centralized comment/complaint e-mail instead of the individual directors.   

President:
Mike Parenteau updated the board on the status of the dugouts.  There have been delays in getting approval from the City staff on design elements.  The funds from the Minnesota Twins must be utilized before April 1, 2009 or the funds must be returned to the Twins.  The design that Mike has been using will cost about $4800 per field (both dugouts).  Mike will keep pushing and go directly to the Park & Rec board for a decision.  
Mike reported that the Special Olympics of Minnesota asked OMGAA to host their state tournaments this year.  The City waived the fees for the fields.  OMGAA fielded 5 teams this year; 75 players- all from District 279.  The tournaments were very successful.
OLD BUSINESS:
Fundraising:
Mike Parenteau reiterated to the directors that the fundraising process must be followed by all involved.  Any dollars raised must be tracked coming in to OMGAA and out of OMGAA.  
Policy Change:
The Team Selection policy change that was tabled at the July meeting will be reviewed again in September.  Fall ball still has the OMGAA umbrella, but there is no consistency in the rules.  

NEW BUSINESS:
Winter Training:
Dave Ditty brought up the training program for this coming winter.  He wants to get the gym space reserved and the costs budgeted.  Dave will work with CJ Woodrow to outline a program similar to last year.  OMGAA will cover the cost of the facility because there are dollars built into the budget for training and the cost of the instruction will be borne by the participants.  
Potential New Program:
Dave Ditty asked about the possibility of OMGAA sponsoring an amateur town ball team.  Dave will look into what’s needed to get started. 

Treasurer’s Report:
Ward Wallner arrived to provide the Treasurer’s report.  A tentative Profit and Loss statement was provided for format purposes.  Not all of the data had been entered into the system prior to the meeting.  

Fiscal Year:
Mike Parenteau and Ward Wallner asked whether it’s appropriate to change the organization’s fiscal year end from December 31 to July 31.  Programs are now taking in funds for registration in the fall for teams that will play the following summer.  It’s currently not possible on the systems in place to track income and expenses in one fiscal year that are intended for the following year.  Moving the fiscal year would require budgets to be finished in July- which is a busy time for directors.  No decision was made at the meeting- Mike and Ward will discuss with the accounting firm. 
Adjournment


Motion to adjourn was made by Steve Larson 


Seconded by Gary Fena


Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9:50 pm.

Submitted by,

Tim Murphy, OMGAA Secretary

Future Meetings:

	October 21, 2008- Annual Meeting
	7:00 pm

	November 18, 2008
	7:00 pm

	December 16, 2008
	7:00 pm


All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center
